
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 

January 10, 20234    
 
Chairperson Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 Members Present:  Delores Bendersky, Bill Pappmeier, Carol Babston, Merv 
Rohwer, Georgianna Youngblood, Liz Melnick, Susan Howard, Letha Jones, and 
Alice Aragón 

Members Absent:  Dottie O’Donnell, Suzie Schuldt, Nanette Vuolo, Sandy 
Stephens, Dick Schneider, Delia Georges, and Lorraine Brantner  

Management Present: Martha Alanis Housekeeping Director, Kari Flansburg, 
Housekeeping Manager, and Emmy Puga, Housekeeping Supervisor 

Management Absent: None 

Letha Jones turned it over to Martha and Kari to speak about what has been going 
on with the water leaks etc. on the B & C wings.  It was explained that no 
vacuuming by Housekeeping can be done at this time because there are still many 
wet spots and it ruin their vacuums.  Also, there has been a lot of debris to include 
staples and wires that have been left behind from the workers which would also 
ruin their vacuums.  These items are gradually being picked up.  The carpets in the 
hallways for the B & C side will be professionally cleaned in the future once the 
main problems have been resolved. 
 
Bill Pappmeier – 1st Floor – He stated that there everything looked fine. 

Dolores Bendersky – Atrium and Dining Rooms  - She reported that people on the 
the 1st floor are throwing trash into the recycle bins. 
 
Liz Melnick – Building #9 –She said that everything looks and has nothing to 
report. 
 
Susan Howard – Building #5 & Fitness Center – Susan said everything was good. 
 
Merv Rohwer – 7th floor - reported that everything he had brought up had been 
taken care of. 
 
Carol Babston –  5th floor - Carol commented on the handles on the dryer doors 
that need to be fixed and replaced and Kari said it has been reported to Lavinnia to 
take care of this. 
 



Georgianna Youngblood – Building #8 – Her report was turned in and nothing else 
to report 
 
 
 
Bill Pappmeier - 1st floor -  He said that everything looks fine.The next meeting 
will be on Wednesday, February 14, 2024.   
   
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am. 
 
Alice Aragon  
Housekeeping Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


